DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

Wednesday, June 28, 2006  8:30 a.m.


Attendees:  Wade, Franklin, Jeffrey, Lopez, McCoy, Oshio, Waller, Yaguchi, Yuan

1. Marcy gave update on Compton College.  We are still waiting for legislative bills to be signed by the Governor.  If we do end up partnering with Compton, Allene will go to Compton on a temporary basis and their HR person, Rachelle Sasser will come to ECC to learn our procedures.

2. A committee has been established to answer questions that are directed by employees regarding Compton.  In addition, the President will continue to have public forums and articles will be written in the President’s newsletter.

3. The student salary schedule was discussed.  It will be separate from the Casual salary schedule.  The target date of implementation will be when the minimum wage is changed, most likely in January.

4. We will continue with our flowcharting process and schedule 2-3 hours until we complete it.

5. Staff was asked to submit their vacation requests to Michele who will circulate a calendar.

6. Open enrollment is September 1 – September 29.  Valerie will see if she can arrange for the Health Fair for September 19th.  Once a day has been selected, she will mail out an announcement to all employee’s homes, in addition to emailing and posting in the President’s newsletter.

7. Classified Services Awards are scheduled for October 25th.  The theme is Mardi Gras.

8. For the safety portion of our meeting, we discussed how to be careful with electrical appliances and peripherals.

